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Upcoming Events... 

Friday 31st August 
Friday 31st August 
Tuesday 4th September 
Friday 7th September 
Monday 10th September 
Wednesday 12th September 
Friday 14th September 
Monday 17th September 
Tuesday 18th September 
Friday 28th September 
Friday 28th September 

Daffodil Day - Dress up Yellow​ (gold coin donation please) 
Transition to School 11am - 12.30pm 
S​c​h​o​o​l​ ​C​o​l​o​u​r​ ​R​u​n @ 1.45pm 
Assembly 
Clean up NZ - roadside cleanup 
Golf Tournament - Clinton Yr 5-8 
Otago Cross Country 
BOT Meeting 
Activator - Basketball 
PCT Challenge - Yr 7-8 
Last day of term 3 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Senior Class - Genius Hour - Some photos to show the Senior Class working on their Genius 
Hour Projects.  It’s great to see them plan and execute everything themselves.  Some of the 

projects are a planter box, a box for the sandpit toys & two bike/scooter ramps.  
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Kia Ora Families and Community,  
 
It feels like not many days ago that I was writing the last newsletter. Time seems to be flying 
by, it is quite scary to think we are well and truly into the second half of term 3. 

We had a huge contingency compete at SOPSSA Cross Country last week - have a look further 
in the newsletter for results and pictures.  Again the behaviour of the Waiwera South children 
was outstanding, they performed to the absolute best of their ability and did so with smiles - it 
is really great to be part of such a positive school community.  Thanks also to all the parents 
and family members who came along to support. It means such a lot to the children to have 
you there. 

This week we are introducing a new framework designed for the children to track their 
learning and agency. It is based around our school motto of being a lifelong learner and our 
fabulous Ti Kouka (cabbage trees).  We are going to be doing a lot of work as a whole school 
as well as in class discussions and learning about what agency looks like at different levels.  To 
support this we have developed stages that the children will move through as they become 
more agentic in their approach to learning.  We have also developed a Whakatauki  for the 
school, you will see in various places around the school.  

We had 45 school community members brave the mountains over the weekend on the annual 
school ski trip. I think it is fair to say it was a super weekend, the children all made heaps of 
progress and were zipping around the mountain.  Apart from a very cold start on Saturday we 
had great weather and the snow was fabulous.  Bring on next years trip! 

The colour run was postponed today so will hopefully be held next Tuesday.  The weather is 
just a bit blah and cold - we want a nice sunny day so the children all enjoy themselves. If 
there is anyone else who would like to come along and help “throw stuff” at kids next week, let 
us know. We would love to have some of the wider community members come along and join 
in the fun. 

The Senior Class will be having their speeches this week so we can find out who will be 
representing Waiwera South School at the Rotary Speech Competition next Monday night. 
Good Luck to everyone! 

Ka kite ano 

Kaz Bissett  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Waiwerian’s out there doing it… 
 

 

(From left to right) ​Lincoln Forde, Ryan Cleghorn, David Dalley, Libby Cambell, Esther Whiteside,  
Bree Campbell, Freya Whiteside, Caitlyn Forde, Emily Cleghorn & Maddie Bielski​ posing all together during 
their ski lesson last Saturday at Cardrona.  It was a very cold morning but the sun came out at lunchtime and 
everyone seemed to really enjoy their day up the mountain. 

 
Please send in any photos and a small blurb about your wee Waiwerian out there doing anything exciting,  

to Nic via email:  ​office@waiwerasouth.school.nz  
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DRESS UP YELLOW ​for 
DAFFODIL DAY 

(please bring a gold coin donation) 
 

Friday 31st August 
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Cross Country Training. 
 

In our lead up to cross country the children 
have been out training hard almost everyday. 
Well done to all of you - we could see the 
training paying off with so many children 
making it through to SOPSSA. 
Today they received certificates for all their 
hard work. The following children ran the 
most laps during training: 
Junior Class 
Tuvia - 72 laps 
Zoe - 68 laps 
Middle Class 
Ryan - 111 laps 
Libby - 71 laps 
Senior Class 
George - 90 laps 
Esther - 71 laps 
 
When you think that the Junior laps were 
500m and the Middle and Senior laps were 
700m, that is a lot of kilometres.  We ran 
several marathons in our weeks of training. 

 

 
 
Eilis Doyle to come to South Otago High School to run a 
Quick Rip session for junior girls. This will be happening on 
Monday the 17th of September at 3.30pm. 
 
It would be great to have some of the Year 7/8 girls there to 
join in with our Year 9/10 girls. 
 
For those of you who are not aware of what Quickrip is, I have 
included a blurb from NZ Rugby below. 
 
"​Quick Rip is a game for all rugby players. It is a very safe, non contact, 
easy-to-play game for both males and females alike. Best of all it’s fun 
and exciting for everyone. While the rules are simple and the game easy 

to learn, Quick Rip promotes excellent ball handling and running skills, and give all players a chance to participate in a game similar to 
the Rugby Sevens game. New Zealand Rugby is proud to recommend Quick Rip and we are sure it will give everyone a fun, safe and 
enjoyable sporting experience." 
 
If you have any further questions or are interested in taking some girls through, please touch base with Jason 
Palmer,​ ​Assistant HOD Social Sciences, Year 10 Dean, TIC Rugby, South Otago High School, Phone (03) 4180517 
 

  

PARENTS PLUS LUNCH ORDER ​ ​ (Parents Plus Account Number: 02-0918-0035370-00) 

Parents Plus Lunch Order 
Friday 7th September  -  American Hotdogs:  Dacones / M. Anderson 

 
      NAME(s): 
  
      QUANTITY: 
      ($2 per serving) 
 

Order must be at school before ​WEDNESDAY 5th SEPTEMBER​ as it needs to be organised.   
Have a look for the Google Form that was emailed out - This makes the process so easy and you can order & pay for the whole term 

without any hassle, otherwise please complete this form and return it to the office with payment by 05/09/18. 

 



Tony Tourell Golf Tournament Year 5-8 
 

The annual Tony Tourell Golf Tournament is happening in week 8 for Yr 5-8s, we 
would like to enter teams, however it is a requirement that each team of 4 has 
one parent helper. We will require 3 or 4 parent helpers. The tournament is 
always a fun day out and gives the children an opportunity to try their hand at a 
different sport. They have practiced some golf skills with Shea - now they can 
test them out in a game situation. If you are available to help please indicate 
below, thanks in advance for your support. 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Tony Tourell Golf Tournament Year 5-8  
 
NAME​​: _________________________ 

   

● ​ I am ​​able​​ to help on ​​Wednesday 12th September​​ at Clinton - ​​9-12pm  
 

●  ​I can transport __________ seatbelted children. 
 

●  ​I have a full driver’s licence Yes / No 
 

●  ​My car has a current WOF and registration Yes / No 
 

Please return by Monday 3rd September. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Waiwera South School website has been 
updated.  If you haven’t had a chance to 
check it out, have a look. It has useful 
features like up and coming school dates. 
Have a spy at the calendar page; netball, 
speeches, cross country, assemblies, golf 
etc are all there to plan your term.  We 
are doing our best to update and add to 
our site regularly.  
Check the site if you want to know  
when things are happening.  
 
www.waiwerasouth.school.nz 
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SOPSSA Cross Country - 24th Aug 2018 
 

A HUGE congratulations to our students that represented 

the Small Schools Cluster proudly at the SOPSSA Cross 

Country last Friday!  We had some superb results at this 

event, check the photos below.  
 

Congratulations to the fourteen children who represented Waiwera South at SOPSSA Cross Country: 
 

Year 3 Boys: Charlie Anderson 10th, Chase Cambridge 16th  

Year 4 Girls: Libby Campbell 17th 

Year 4 Boys: Lincoln Forde 9th 

Year 5 Girls: Caitlyn Forde 11th 

Year 5 Boys: Hayden Wendelgelst 27th 

Year 6 Girls: Esther Whiteside 3rd, Bree Campbell 7th, Taylor Dobbie 21st 

Year 6 Boys: James Liggett 14th 

Year 7 Boys: George Anderson 3rd 

Year 8 Boys: James Dobbie 3rd, Ashley Wendelgelst 13th, David Dalley 16th 
 

Congratulations to Esther, Bree, James D and George who will be travelling to Dunedin in 
September to represent South Otago at the Otago Primary Schools Cross Country Championships. 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 



FUNDRAISING TO HELP SPREAD THE SEASON OF GIVING… 
 
 
 

Operation Christmas Child (OCC) is a great initiative that 
Waiwera South School will be taking part in this year.   
OCC collects shoeboxes filled with gifts and delivers them to children in need around the world.  This is 
a fantastic way to see the children here at school relate so well to the idea of helping and doing 
something positive for children that do not get Christmas gifts.  
 
Each box contains the following… 
Something to love 
Something to wear 
Something for school 
Something to play with 
Something for personal hygiene 
And something special 
 
With your help we would like to fill these boxes with lots of TLC 
from Waiwera South.  
 
As part of a small fundraiser we would like to offer the 
two “whole school” photos in a digital format emailed to 
you for a donation of $5 or more if you wish.   
 
Please contact Nic at the Office if you are interested in  
making a donation of any amount. ​office@waiwerasouth.school.nz​ or 03 4157 973 
 
 

 
 

Did you know that Schooltex 
Uniforms are available online 

The Warehouse / Schooltex is making it easier for parents to 
get their School uniform needs online. For more information 

please visit us at  
www.thewarehouse.co.nz/c/schools  

and search for Waiwera South School. 
 

Please Note: ​Only the cargo pants, shorts and culottes are available, the rest is ordered through Nic at 
the school office.  
 

NEXT OFFICE ORDER FOR UNIFORM  
WILL BE ON: 

 

THURSDAY 13th SEPT 
 

Please make contact with Nic if you need to 
place an order for tops etc 
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